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SPRINGBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL  

PROPERTY OWNERS MEETING 
 

 

Date:  January 22, 2015 – 7:00pm 

 

Location:    Benignus Elementary School 

7225 Alvin A. Klein Drive 

Spring, TX  77379 

 

Attendees:  Craig Goodie, President 

Gayle Meharali, Director 

Kathleen Sfamenos, Secretary 

Keisha Simons  

Marina Vanderborgh 

Doug Sebastian, ACMI    

Owner List Attached 

 

QUORUM: Mr. Sebastian stated there more than 57 owners represented at the meeting in person and by proxy.  He confirmed 

there were sufficient attendees and proxies to meet the quorum requirement.  Official business can be conducted at this 

meeting.   

 

OPENING: At 7:04 pm, Mr. Sebastian officially opened the meeting.  He introduced himself as Property Manager for the 

Springbrook HOA and stated that ACMI is the management company hired to work with the association on administrative and 

financial affairs.  The board members then introduced themselves.  Mr. Sebastian then noted that the meeting will follow the 

distributed agenda (see attachments). 

 

Two winners of $100 Lowe’s gift cards were selected at random from the attendees and received the gift cards. 

 

SECURITY REPORT 

Sergeant Cohen with the Pct. 4 Constable’s Office introduced himself and gave a brief report regarding crime statistics from 

Springbrook in 2014.  The annual statistics included 2 break-ins, 8 burglaries of motor vehicles, 1 theft of habitation, 7 vehicle 

thefts, 8 vehicle burglaries, 9 theft other, 26 suspicious vehicles reported, 16 suspicious persons, 9 criminal mischief, 4 

assaults.  Sgt. Cohen stated these numbers are too low and not allow crime is being reported.  He encouraged all attendees to 

report crime to Pct. 4 and to always report suspicious activity of people. 

He explained that Springbrook is included in the area patrolled by the Bridgestone MUD contract.  The contract includes 8 

officers and 3 more are being added in 2015. 

Discussion topics included; locking vehicles and garages, reporting all suspicious activity, vacation check, and hiding valuables 

in vehicles. Sgt. Cohen reminded homeowners to call Pet. 4 dispatch directly for non-emergency issues at 281-376-3472.  He 

also stated alarm companies should be given this number.  

 

MANAGEMENT REPORT:  

Mr. Sebastian discussed the attached financial handout.   

 He reported the association continues to be in sound financial shape with $270,651 in cash reserves at the end of 

2014. 

 Mr. Sebastian then reviewed the income statement and major expenses for 2014 and discussed the 2015 budget.   

 Reserve funds will be reduced in 2015 to help cover the splash pad installation costs.  A budget deficit of $68,027 

is projected for 2015. 

Mr. Sebastian then reviewed the attached PowerPoint presentation.  The need for a reserve fund was discussed.   
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He reported that the HOA board has been considering options to improve security within the community.  He reported that 

board has discussed adding a Contract Officer dedicated to just Springbrook.  The annual cost would be approximately $119 

per homeowner per year and the current budget does not allow for this large ongoing cost.  The board is also considering 

options for security cameras at the entrances to the community.  The board will be looking into the cameras further in 2015. 

 

The splash pad was also discussed in detail.  The board has approved proceeding with the splash pad with a target opening date 

of June 1, 2015.  The splash pad installation cost and ongoing maintenance and operations costs were reviewed.  Results from 

the online survey were also discussed with 60% approval for the splash pad among the 122 respondents.  Some attendees 

suggested a gate around the splash pad.  The board reported that there are no plans to install a gate or fence at the splash pad 

but may consider it in the future. 

 

The trash collection service was discussed.  Mr. Sebastian reported that the trash service is provided by Bridgestone MUD and 

the HOA was not involved with the decision to change providers.  Homeowners should contact Republic Waste with specific 

questions about the new service.  All homeowners are expected to keep their trash cans out of sight except on pick up days. 

 

VOTING 

Director Elections: Mr. Sebastian stated there are three positions to be filled at this meeting for two-year terms.  The board 

duties were discussed.   

 

Mr. Sebastian reported Ms. Meharali has removed her name from the running.  Mr. Sebastian asked for any additional 

volunteers from the floor for the board to be a write-in candidate.  There were three additional candidates in addition to the 

candidates already on the ballot. 

 

The candidates were: 

 Kathleen Sfamenos 

 Adrian Luecke 

 Joseph Jonathan Elvir 

 Ingrid Cherry 

 David Busby 

 Lindsey Magdaleno 

Each candidate briefly introduced themselves and stated why they wanted to serve on the board. 

 

Mr. Sebastian asked the homeowners to complete and submit their ballots and vote for only three candidates. 

 

After tally the votes, the three candidates elected to the board were: 

 Kathleen Sfamenos 

 Joseph Jonathan Elvir 

 David Busby 

 

OTHER DISCUSSION: 

 Easter Egg Hunt – Ms. Simons stated the board will planning an Easter Egg Hunt for March and other events in the 

future.  Homeowners were encouraged to donate plastic eggs for the egg hunt to Ms. Simons.  More information will 

be posted the community Facebook page and website. 

 

ADJOURN: Meeting was adjourned at 8:55pm. 

 

 

 

Prepared By:     _____________________________ 

                               Doug Sebastian, ACMI 

 

 

 

Approved By:   _____________________________      
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The association must have a large reserve fund for 
future maintenance projects

∗ $70,000 for TC Jester fence replacement

∗ $50,000 for playground replacement

∗ Splash pad maintenance, irrigation repairs, shade cover 
replacement, pipeline fencing and other items.

Reserve Fund
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Contract Peace Officer Rates
Pct. 4 Constable’s Office

*Cost for one deputy contract at 70% 
would cost $119.06 per home per year.

Project 2015 Annual Rates

Deputy Sergeant Lieutenant

100% $95,928 $108,373 $133,116

80% $76,742 $  89,669 $106,493

70% $67,150 $  75,860 $  93,181
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2015 Budget Surplus
(not including splash pad installation)

• The current budget and assessment does 
not allow for a large increase in expenses 
without increasing the annual assessment.

• A $10/home increase generates about 
$5,600 in additional revenue.

Annual Assessment: $350

Income: 216,254

Expenses: 197,281

Net Income: 18,973
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∗ Cameras at entrances could help catch criminals

∗ Cameras are expensive and require ongoing 
maintenance and service

∗ Cameras require volunteer time to review or provide 
video to law enforcement

∗ Projected cost is $10,000-$15,000

Security Cameras

4



1/21/2015

2

∗ The current board would like to establish a security 
coordinator position.

∗ The coordinator would

∗ Attend Bridgestone MUD board meeting to discuss 
security issues with Pct. 4 Constables

∗ Oversee any security camera project with ACMI & Board

∗ Possibly establish block captain program or 
neighborhood watch

Security Coordinator
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Splash Pad
Installation scheduled for Spring 2015 

Final Design may vary slightly from drawing below.
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∗ The board conducted a SurveyMonkey.com survey to gather 
homeowner’s feedback on the splash pad

∗ Results:

∗ 122 unique responses (duplicates removed)

∗ 48 No’s

∗ 74 Yes and Yes, plus comments

∗ 60% approval

∗ Request for homeowners to take survey was communicated 
through email, Facebook, and mailed letters.

Splash Pad Survey
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2015 2016-future

Splash Pad 83,771 0 

Water Meter (estimate) 2,000 0 

Irrigation & Landscape Repairs 1,500 0 

Water Use (8 hrs/day) 8,500 8,500 

Electricity 400 400 

Maintenance 0 900 

Total 96,171 9,800 

Cost per home per year $17.38 

Splash Pad Costs
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∗ Sidewalks along TC Jester were considered

∗ Board agreed to not proceed with sidewalks cause:

∗ Sidewalks would not connect to Windrose and so would 
not connect 

∗ Windrose declined to extend their sidewalks north to 
edge of Springbrook

∗ Permitting and engineering costs were very high

∗ Project may be reconsidered in the future

Sidewalks
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